
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 
PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our 
district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on 
issues to promote better education for children.  Personal agendas are not welcome at 
Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting.  
Please respect each person’s time on the agenda. 
 
 
 

Welcome  
 PSO COUNCIL OFFICERS 
1st Vice 
President-   
Petra Laszlo 

Present. 
 

o Save the Date Convocation – Thursday, August 17th at High School – 

working with District to provide lunch to all staff; look for a SUG in early 

August to sign up to volunteer 

 

2nd Vice 
President- 
Theresa Emch 

Present. No Report. 
 
 

Recording 
Secretary-  
Kelly 
Szwagulak 

Present. 
 
Please report total unit volunteer hours by June 16th. 

Corresponding 
Secretary- 
Terri Ferricci 

Present. No Report.  
 
 

Treasurer- 
Dawn 
Papadatos  

Not Present. 
 
Reminder to cash checks by June 30th and to start forming the audit committees.  
 

President- 
Denise Gawlik 
 

Present. 
 

o Middle School Auditorium Renovation has begun!! Again Thank You to all!! 

o Save the Date – Meet the Candidates 2023 – Wednesday, October 4th at 

7:00pm at the brand-new MS Auditorium ☺ 

o Save the Date – Stuff the Sleigh – 12/9 or 12/10 at Middle School Parking 

Lot 

o Save the Date – First PSO Council Meeting is 9/7/23 

o HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!! 

Brecksville-Broadview Heights 
PSO Council Meeting Minutes 

 
June 1, 2023 

 

 

PSO Council President Denise Gawlik called the meeting to order at 9:34am.  The pledge of 
allegiance was said.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:02am. 
 
 
 

  



Board of 
Education- 
Ellen Kramer 
 

Presented by Mark Dosen, 
 

• Hired new superintendent – Jeff Harrison 

• Board appreciates community involvement in search process 

• Wish Joelle Magyar best of luck in Avon Lake 

 
 

 

Superintendent
- Joelle Magyar 

Present.  

• Commencement and parade Saturday at 10am from BBHES to BBHHS, 1pm 
ceremony at Playhouse Sqare 

• Rita Dankowski - (BOE receptionist) passed away earlier this week – condolences 
to her friends and family, arrangements calling hours Busch Funeral Home in Parma 
next Friday and mass on Saturday 

• Have a wonderful summer – thank you for your years of support, I will miss all of you 
and your kids 

 

Community 
Relations - Jim 
Crooks 

Not Present. No Report. 

Director of 
Human 
Resources- 
Brian Wycuff 

Not Present.  
 
Working on convocation lunch and will be looping new superintendent in  

Treasurer/CFO- 
Craig Yangilos 
 

Not Present. No Report. 
 

Director of 
Business 
Services –  
 

Not Present. No Report. 

  

Director of 
Curriculum and 
Instruction-  
Dave Martin 

Not Present. Presented by Joelle Magyar. 

 

• Preliminary test scores (fall) – extremely well, areas better than last year, 3rd 

grade scores highest since 2018, performance index set to be highest ever for 

district, more kids than ever before scored in 2 highest categories 

Director of 
Pupil Services-  
Cyndi 
Tomasetti 

Not Present. No Report. 

Transportation-
Fonzi Culver 

Present. No Report. 
 
 

 

CAPA 
Coordinator- 
Kelly Lazar  

Present. 

• 50 HUDDLE Jr kids for next year – thanks to Joelle and parent volunteers for 
helping with parade 

• 135 HUDDLE kids next year 



• Wellness week – went well 

• Look for a booth and Brecksville and Broadview Heights home days 

 

High School- 
Principal – 
Kevin Jakub  
 
  

Present. 

I. Commencement Saturday, June 1st 
A. We are ready for the 140th Graduating Class of Brecksville-Broadview 

Heights High School 
B. Parade to launch at 10:00 am from BBHES 
C. Commencement to start 1:00 pm at State Theatre 

II. Schedules for 23-24 School Year 
A. Anticipated to be distributed to students on Thursday, 6/8 
B. Reminder regarding the schedule change policy 

1. Technical Error 
2. Need for Graduation Requirements 
3. Academic Misplacement 

III. Success Stories 
A. AP Exams have Concluded 

1. 447 Students took at least 1 exam 
2. 1130 Exams administered  

B. Will Minatel BBHHS Junior 
1. Perfect Composite Score on ACT 
2. Perfect Subscore Results as well 
3. Less than 2% of all test takers achieve this result 

C. Mari Pizem 
1. State Qualifier for the OHSAA Track Meet 
2. 800 M Qualifier  

D. Senior Awards Night 
1. Over $97,500 awarded in local scholarships 
2. Thank you to our tremendous alumni, , and school support 

organizations for this amazing financial support.  
E. Reunification Drill 

1. Reminder drill is 6/8 1:00 pm 
2. We are in desperate need of parent volunteers! These drills are 

meaningful in helping us best prepare for the worst-case scenarios 

HS PSO - 
Rachelle 
Reusser & Sue 
Ryan 
 

Present. 
 

• Thank you to Mr Jakub!  We really appreciate your collaboration with the PSO this 

year. He is very responsive and always willing to help. 

• PSO provided lunch for the teachers and staff on Tuesday May 9, catered by 

Creekside restaurant. 

• After Prom. We had about 120 students attend at Top Golf. Everything went 

smoothly and the kids had a lot of fun! 

Middle School 
Principal- Todd 
Rings 
 

Present. 
 
EOY Roundup –  

• KickIt Day - 6/12, food trucks open to public at 1pm 
 

• Thank you for staff appreciation luncheon, enjoyed by all 
 

• 8th grade clapout – 6/13 @ 12:15pm, park in front parking lot 



• Academic Recognition Night – 6/8, please rsvp, 900 yes attendees with 100 still 
outstanding 

 

• Thanks to all for your support and enjoy your summer 
 
 

MS PSO- 
Joanie 
MacRaild and 
Petra Laszlo 

Present. 
 

• Thank you to MR Rings 

• BBQ lunch provided for staff appreciation 

• Mr Auble – took 41 students to the cemetery this weekend for a 

commemorative Memorial Day experience 

• 8th grade social tonight (6/1/23) 

• Kick-It volunteers needed see SUG 

 

Elementary 
Principal – 
Colleen Toth 
 
 

Not Present. Presented by Mary Green. 
 
The school is preparing for end of year activities. 
 

• June 2 - the ES will perform a reunification drill with a small group of students.  The 

students and parents have been notified with details. 

 

• June 7 (K-3) & June 8 (4-5) is Field Day up at the Blossom Hill turf field. 

 

• June 9 is Kona Ice Day.  The specials teachers have been working with PSO 

representatives to plan fun activities as well. 

 

• June 12 - EOY parties for K-2 

 

• June 13 - EOY parties for 3-5.   

 

• June 13 - 5th grade clap-out at 1:00.  Parents should park in an actual parking spot 

and will wait outside the preschool entrance.  The students will process through 

the levels of the school and will head outside to process past the 

parents.  PikMyKid will have a "Clap-out" pick up option for parents that will take 

their 5th graders and siblings home. 

 

Elementary 
PSO- 
Mary Green and 
Christy Crouch 
 

Present. 
 

• The BBHES PSO held our End-of-Year Bash on Friday, May 19.  We had perfect 

weather and it was very well-attended by our school community.  

 



• On these final days of the school year we have been working with the school to 

help organize volunteers for Field Day and the class parties.  Additionally, we will 

be providing Kona Ice for all BBHES students and staff on Friday, June 9.   

 

• Thank you to all of our parents and volunteers that have stepped up in our first 

year.  It hasn't been perfect, but we've accomplished a lot and we've learned a lot, 

too. 

 

Schools 
Foundation-  
Janelle 
Henning 

Not Present. 
 

1. The BBH Schools Foundation was honored to recognize the BBHHS graduating 
class of 2023 at Senior Recognition Night this past week. The Foundation 
awarded 53 scholarships for over $32 thousand dollars to seniors this year, 
including the first recipient of the new Schools Foundation Trade School 
Scholarship in partnership with the Brecksville Chamber of Commerce and 
supported this year by Toth Painting Solutions. Congratulations Alum-BEES! 

2. The Schools Foundation is welcoming three new trustees to our board this 
upcoming school year. Congratulations to Christy Crouch, Denise Gawlik, and 
Kerry Ely. We are looking forward to working with these terrific candidates. And 
a warm thank you to our retiring trustees Marla Speeth, Danielle Campbell, and 
Katie Sierleja for your service to our school community.  

 

Orchestra 
Boosters-  
Petra Laszlo 

Present. No Report. 

Vocal 
Boosters-  

Not Present. No Report. 
 
 

Athletic 
Boosters –  
Tracy Scott 
 

Present. No Report. 
 

Robotics-  
 

Not Present. No Report. 
 
  

Band Boosters- 
 

Not Present. No Report. 
 

 
New Business 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



In-Person Attendance:  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Zoom Attendance: 

 
 
 


